
August Newsletter 

Thank you all for your continued interest in my research. This newsletter continues in the 
same theme as the last with updates in the variety of areas that I have listed below.  

1. Earth Energy news  
As part of my ongoing research, and whilst still trying to follow a vocational path, I 
managed to get up to Rosslyn chapel last weekend. It was lovely to meet some 
terrific ladies from the US up there as well as new friends via some delightful 
synchronicity. I am also very grateful to the Director of the Rosslyn chapel Trust for 
allowing me to film inside the chapel before the public were allowed in. The reason 
for this was that I was aiming to do a comparison between this Knights Templar 
chapel and the one at Montsaunes in the South of France (as seen in my Holy Grail 
Documentary). There are distinct similarities and differences and, when time allows, 
I will be producing another documentary to outlines these and to try and summarise 
what I think was going on in the minds of the builders of these two places. The 
reason for mentioning this now though is down to one of these difference – the 
Energy lines. Whereas Montsaunes chapel has extremely strong energies and a 
powerful node inside, a rather strange and surprising observation was found at 
Rosslyn.  
 
What you might have rightly expected was that this special Scottish site would also 
be situated on a strong earth energy line node. Indeed though it was not. It is 
stranger than that though. There is one type 3 line running though the place, two 
type 2 lines and two type one lines. None of these though crossed over in one place. 
In other words there was not even a node at the site but there did seem to room for 
one. There were enough energy lines and pairs of lines in the vicinity such that a 
node could be repaired. On asking permission to do this though, I was given a No. I 
asked if anyone else should do this and also got a No.  
 
On the few occasions in the past when I have encountered this same situation, I have 
gone on to ask if it should be repaired in the near future. Again in this case I got a 
No. I have learnt over the years to not worry about these responses as I cannot 
possibly begin to work out the complexity of whether it is right or wrong to move the 
lines and repair nodes, but I have often wondered why I get the No response. 
 
In this case , as I was already in curiosity mode looking at all the symbols in the 
church, I began to ask the why question. Sometimes the answers just do not come 
though until other information is obtained. In this case I had one more place to visit 
as two people, independent of each other, had suggested I visit a nearby place called 
Temple. It is also called Ballandtradoch and it used to be the HQ for the Knights 
Templar in that region. At Temple there are the remains of an old small, Kirk. It is a 



beautifully peaceful place and indeed there is a small node inside it made from Type 
1 and type 2 lines. This is in clear contrast to the energetic situation at Rosslyn 
chapel and likely showed that serious prayer and meditation took place at Temple. 
What then for Rosslyn? Why no node there? At the moment, and I have still to study 
the footage, I have come to consider that the chapel plays a much more different, 
but still very important, function. This place seemed to be built as some kind of 
celebration. It was a place that opened the mind to new thoughts on the true nature 
of reality and its divinity. More on this will be covered in the documentary. 
 

2. Awakening Consciousness news 
 
In previous newsletters and Social media posts I wrote about the waves of cosmic 
energy that are coming and that in particular we will be hit in the last two weeks of 
July. The first thing to say is that this last wave was very different from the last one. 
Back in December the wave felt very heavy on the heart as though reprogramming 
or some kind of change was going on. This time, it seems to have affected people 
differently. For those who did not feel much in December, it seems they felt like they 
were being hit harder this time. For those who were hit hard last time, this time the 
waves of energy seem to bring on a form of light headed dreamy quality as though 
our perceptions were being targeted.   
 
On a personal note, there have been even more synchronicities occurring. If you are 
trying to follow your vocational path, this would naturally be expected. This time 
though there has been a serious jump in quality and number.  
 
With regards to the next wave, it seems likely to be coming this December. 
 
 

3. Science News 
 
A big thanks to Noel and Lucy who guided me towards the Dynamic Earth 
International conference at Bath University in July. There were some excellent 
speakers including one from Wal Thornhill – Mr Electric Universe himself.  
 
Of particular interest to me at the conference was the Safire project. This is a project 
that has set out to mimic the conditions found within the Sun in the laboratory. This 
is based on the Sun being formed by plasma reactions (Electric Universe theory) 
rather than fusion reactions with hydrogen explosions.  
 
What was interesting was that the team has now managed to produce a number of 
different elements from the Periodic table. Previously it was thought that these 



elements could only be produced by fusion reactions. Folks, this may not seem 
much, but this serious stuff. At stake here is the whole future of physics and 
Astronomy. It seems now we are in for a huge shift in thinking in regards to what is 
going on in our Universe and in Space itself. Plasma (ionised gas) seems to be at the 
very heart of the creation of galaxies. It is not going to be about Space Time any 
more and the ‘curvature’ of Space. Thousands of theoretical physicists are already 
working as hard as possible to stop this, but so far all efforts at finding Dark Matter 
and Dark Energy have failed. 
 
Why I am also interested in this is that at the heart of the galaxies we see toroidal 
plasma shapes. This is a natural shape is that can be expected throughout the 
Universe. If these Torus shapes ring any bells here it is because it is the same shape 
as the sound energy found at Symmetrical nodes during the harmony times. 
 
It will not be long now when plasma physics can explain the production of all the 
elements found in the Universe. When it does and the Holy sacrificial Relativity cow 
his finally brought down, we might begin to also see a revolution in new plasma 
technologies.  

 
    

4. Social media news  
 
My Facebook page ‘Leyline Science LeyLine Science Links Secret Societies and Hidden 
Knowledge to Prophecies’,  is currently looking at how the Pyramids were built and it 
is beginning to attract a lot of attention. The main difference from all the other 
theories is that I am suggesting they were not built by the Egyptians at all but 6500 
years earlier when the Sahara was green and the water levels was much higher. Why 
not see what you think.  
 
Coming up in future posts is why they were built. The answer may well shock you as 
it has relevance in our lives today. Again – no one has put forward this theory before. 
Motivation to build such a large monument must have been huge. This can only 
mean something really dramatic must have driven these people to do this. 
https://www.facebook.com/RoryDuffGeobiologist/?ref=bookmarks   
 
 
 

5. Courses, Seminars, Workshops news 
 
I am running the Grail Seminar on Saturday the 17th August at Stanton Drew. I still 
have some places left so, aside from the discount you can get via signing up to these 



newsletters, I will be offering each person a free Leyline guide booklet. If you would 
like to see what others thought of the day – click on this link 
https://roryduff.com/grail-seminar/ 
 

 
 

6. Book news 
 
Having finished Stephen Hoellers book ‘The Seven Sermons to the Dead’, as written 
about in my last newsletter, I have started on Jung’s Red book. This is an absolute 
must read for anyone thinking of doing Shamanic journeying. It is packed with 
revelations and there seems to be more interesting information in some of the 
footnotes sometimes when compared to the actual text.  
 
I will be writing notes on this at the end of the year and doing a seminar on what can 
be learnt from Jung next year. In the meantime though, Did you know that Jung had 
his own Holy Grail dream? In the beginning of the dream we find the Grail had not 
appeared yet in the Castle. This is perhaps another sign that the Grail was actually 
something invisible – just like I surmise in my Holy Grail Found documentary. What 
many people do not know though is that Carl Jung’s wife – Emma Jung spent 30 
years researching the Grail Legend and then writing about her work. Her husband 
agreed to stay out of her work so never investigated it further himself.   
 

7. Extra 
 
I am planning a very special trip to Spain next year where I will have eight places 
available for people to come along on. It is not going to be cheap though and will be 
priced on a par with most similar ancient tours that are held in foreign countries. We 
will be visiting all the key places mentioned in Grail Found in Spain and I will be 
teaching some dowsing and doing some lectures. If you are interested in coming, 
please let me know as it will give me an idea of the level of interest. It is likely to be 
in June 2020.  
 
All the very best and thanks for your time reading this.  
 

For discounts off Location checks, Seminars and my Dowsing courses, please click here 
to go to the discount page on my website https://roryduff.com/discount-payment-page/ 
 


